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The Conference Was Great!

Newly re-elected Chairperson of the now national
Steering Committee, Jane Griffith sums up the
Conference:

Many superlatives spring to mind as | think of the
venue at Kings College, Auckland, the food, the
quality of the speakers, elective lecturers and
workshops. It was a very good conference with excel-
lent organisation by the Arrangements Committee,
which meant the whole procedure flowed so smoothly.
The earlier start for the Conference on Friday after-
noon seemed to gain general approval and enabled us
to pack far more into the weekend.

The three speakers, John Spong, Charmaine
Pountney and Lloyd Geering were all quite different
but each, in their own particular way, enthralled and
challenged us both in their keynote addresses and in
the panel discussion on the Sunday merning.

This year for the first time the concept of Core
Groups was introduced. These groups met on three
occasions and enabled us to discuss at depth the
keynote speakers’ addresses in small groups as well
as other issues, which were important to Core Group
participants.

The Annual General Meeting of the Network takes
place at the annual Conference and this is the time
when the Steering Committee for the forthcoming year
is elected. Three members of last year's Committee
did not seek re-election and we therefore thanked
Elaine Geering, Liz Robinson and David Simmers

This is how the chairperson of the Arrangements
Committee, John Irwin, summed up his experiences:

When my wife, Barbara Miller, and | offered to take
responsibility for convening the Arrangements
Committee of the 1997 SOFN Conference in
Auckland, we knew it would be a challenge. It was,
but it has been an exciting one and very worthwhile.

Together with our small committee of Rosemary
Calver, Beverley Dickey, Edward Fenn, Kelvin
Grant and Cora Leenman, we aimed to set up a
venue which would do justice to the programme being
planned by Jane Griffith and her Steering Committee
in Wellington. A programme with new elements: Core
Groups; Elective Lectures; Videos; and Book Reviews,
meant that a tight schedule was necessary.

We were very fortunate in being able to have Kings
College as the venue for the Conference. Kings made
available to us all the facilities that we needed and our
own liaison with Kings through David English ensured
that we were able to plan precisely.

The new Centennial Theatre with excellent acoustics
made our gatherings a pleasure and to be able to use
the Great Hall, suitably adorned with large bowls of
flowers arranged by the Committee and helpers, set
the scene for truly “Happy Hours".

The Arrangements Committee was particularly
pleased that we were able to have all the information
that attendees required in their folders. Very few
people required any help to find the way.
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